
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
19 January 2024 
 
 
 
Dear parents and carers 
 
At the end of a cold, icy and snowy week, thank you for all you have done to help us continue as normal. 
 
As a reminder of our adverse weather protocols: 
 

• We will send also send a text where we need to communicate a change to normal procedures. 
 

• Check our website for any urgent announcements. 
 

• Our intention will be to keep the school open where it is safe to do so. 
 

• We will communicate any temporary changes in uniform directly to you as parents. 
 

I appreciate that at this time of year, pavements can be slippery when there is ice.  Our site team have done an 
amazing job this week keeping the site safe, gritted and free of ice.  
 

If students wear trainers on their journey to school, we will expect them to change into their school shoes when 
they arrive. 
 

This coming week on Thursday 25th January we have Year 11 parents’ evening.  If you have yet to book a face-
to-face meeting, please follow this link to book your slots: https://lowtonchurchofengland.schoolcloud.co.uk 
 

We will issue mock exam grades to Year 11 on Wednesday afternoon and discuss those with you and your child 
on Thursday at parents’ evening.  Students must attend parents’ evening in school uniform. 
 

Thank you to those that attended Year 10 parents’ evening this Thursday.  If for whatever reason you were not 
able to attend, please contact your child’s subject teacher directly to arrange a time to talk. 
 

And finally, you may have realised that as part of our focus this term on being prompt, being prepared, and 
taking pride we have had a big push on equipment.  Thank you for all your help with this – it has been noticed. 
 

We will continue to focus on strong attendance, correct uniform, being on time to school and great progress 
through effective learning. 
 

As always, thank you for you all you do to help and support us. 
 

Yours faithfully, 
 

Kieran Larkin 
Headteacher 

 

https://lowtonchurchofengland.schoolcloud.co.uk/

